Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting April 18, 2011

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met April 18, 2011 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Michael Partlow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran, Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon present.  Also Hart County resident Jerry Cannady was present.
Approval of agenda 
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to approve the agenda and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Approval of March 21st regular meeting minutes  
Mr. Carlton made a motion to accept the minutes as mailed and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Financial report 
Mr. Goran presented the financial report.
Old business 

Walters Road / Rays Road project 
Mr. Goran told the Board that he had received an email from GA DOT stating that the bridge should be able to handle the additional load of the waterline.  Thus Mr. Goran plans to ask the BOC at their April 26th meeting for permission to install the waterline on the bridge.  Mr. Goran also informed the Board that he plans to have construction started in the second half of May.
Airline area water tank / connector project 
Mr. Gordon informed the Board that the closing on the property for the tank should be Thursday, April 21st.  Mr. Carlton made a motion to purchase the property for $9900 plus closing costs and authorizing either Mr. Partlow or Mr. Goran to attend the closing and sign all necessary documents on behalf of HCWSUA.  Mr. Holland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.
Mr. Goran requested that the Board proceed with the engineering design for the booster pumps required to fill the proposed tank.  Mr. Holland asked to discuss this topic under potential groundwater sources.
Mount Olivet / Reed Creek Phase I Water Improvements (2011 CDBG) Project 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that the application had been submitted on April 1st and that the grant writers had refined the target areas to increase the chances of receiving the grant.
Water service delivery, Hartwell water purchase agreement discussions 
Mr. Goran presented a request for information from the City of Hartwell’s engineering firm.  The Board agreed to have Mr. Goran meet with the engineering firm and Hartwell City Manager David Aldrich regarding any necessary information they might need from HCWSUA to complete their study.  Mr. Goran reminded the Board that HCWSUA knows, based on hydraulics, HCWSUA can buy more water from Hartwell by installing control valves and that the primary concern was related to maintaining chlorine residual in HCWSUA’s system.
Request for water service – Little Powderbag Road 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that we had received 7 tap payments and he would send out the bid packages for this project this week and that the bids would be due April 27.  
Draft policy on dealing with private water systems 
Mr. Goran reviewed his memo regarding private water systems in Hart County.  After some discussion, Mr. Gordon agreed with Mr. Goran’s suggestion that each situation will be different and each needs to be evaluated on its individual merits.  Mr. Haley expressed his concern with running water where there is a community well system in place.  The Board agreed that there needed to be some policies regarding minimum standards of the system before HCWSUA would consider purchasing an existing system.  Mr. Goran agreed to speak with EMI regarding any policies they have written for other communities regarding private water systems and groundwater sources.
Draft policy for review of potential groundwater sources
Mr. Holland expressed interest in exploring wells on the property for the Airline Tank.  Mr. Carlton agreed.  Mr. Goran suggested HCWSUA hire a hydro-geologist to study Hart County and see where good locations for wells might be.  The Board agreed to get proposals from hydro-geologists for analysis of the land for the new Airline Tank.
New business

Eastern Road  
Mr. Goran explained that a resident on Eastern Road called about getting HCWSUA water.  He further said that HCWSUA had sent out commitment letters to the property owners on Eastern Road and as of the meeting no one had responded to the letters.
Public comments
None
Director’s comments  

Mr. Goran recommended that the Authority install a pressure-reducing control valve on Royston Highway soon so that HCWSUA can begin to bring the water purchased from Royston into the entire system.  Mr. Goran also mentioned that HCWSUA has no way of monitoring its current system and that we should consider a Supervisory Control And Data Acquisition (SCADA) system in the near future.  Additionally, Mr. Goran asked the Board their opinion regarding accepting credit cards in the office.  
Members’ comments

None

Upcoming meetings - May 23rd, June 20th 
Adjournment 
Mr. Carlton made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
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Michael Partlow, Chairman


                   
Kathy Breffle, Secretary/Treasurer
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